VESTRY MINUTES
(JUNE 10, 2021)

Present: Pastor Steve, Kris Ekert, Tish Germain,. Gary Keranen, Jim Smith, Pam Sherry, Tom Stotz, Brooke Lau, Marilee Racine,  Karen Davenport, and Ann Farrell. Marth Houser had an excused absence.
Meeting began at 6:31 with a prayer led by Pam Sherry.

I. APPROVALS

1. May Treasurer’s Report was discussed, revised, and filed for audit.
2. May Minutes were reviewed and approved.

II. UPDATES

1. AA is back in the building. They cannot have large meetings; however, this may open further after July 1.
2. Brooke Lau will do a cookie walk again and will get it underway.

III. ONGOING BUSINESS
1. Realm Software:
A. Gary Keranen shared his thoughts regarding Realm. He questioned when it would be the best time to confer.  He also noted that large expenditures of time will be required to convert and that this will be a “Greenfield” conversion. He asked Realm whether they would consider giving us a person to assist with conversion and has not had a response.  He also noted that Realm had a schema different from the one we currently use in allocating dollars to assets. 

Tish and Gary will attempt to arrange a meeting with representatives of realm to discuss implementation issues.  Gary will forward his system design to Tish who will forward it to the Realm representative.

Tish and Gary will meet with Realm and let Steve know what progress is made.  Steve will let us know and schedule another meeting if necessary, before the next vestry meeting.

2. Other business:
A. Steve will put out a lector schedule.
B. People will still be seated at yellow tape to keep social distancing.

C. We continue to clean after the 10:30 service.  We may want to clean before rather than after.  Karen Davenport volunteered to clean after the8:30 service.

3. Events at Grace
A. We need to resolve how we will rent the parish hall in a COVID world.
B. There is a wedding scheduled for June 26. Steve will meet with Ann Farrell and Ann Strevel to discuss details.
C. We are not currently renting the parish hall until the Bishop lifts further restrictions.

4. Mutual Ministry Review
A. A mutual ministry review will be conducted in September with the Cannon for the Ordinary. 

5. Bell Tower Leak
A. We next discussed investigating the Bell Tower Leak and options for hiring a contractor.  We will contact our insurance company and determine what might be covered.

6. Steve will be sponsoring a summer book study.  The book is “5 Days” by Wes Moore.

7. FOB Entry System
A. The current keyless entry system is antiquated and we can get no more Fobs or program any more Fobs. We will be investigating a new system.

8. Steve will be on vacation on July 4, 18, 25, and August 22.  As supply clergy is in short supply, worship leaders will lead the services on these dates.

Respectfully submitted,

Tom Stotz, Clerk
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